Lenzie community council

minutes of meeting held on wednesday 17th March 2010
in Lenzie public hall

	
	
	action

	1.0
	Sederunt
	

	1.1
	Mrs R Craig, Mr T Gray, Mr R Hall, Mrs E Ibbotson, Mr A Jarvis, Mr J MacFadden.
	

	2.0
	apologies
	

	2.1
	Mr D McIntyre, Councillor A Jarvis, Rev D MacLeod, Dr M Morris, Mrs S Smith, Mrs S Thornton.  
	

	3.0
	Police report – there was no Police Report at this meeting
	

	4.0
	Minutes 17th February Meeting
	

	
	In addition to minor corrections noted by email before the meeting, the following additions were agreed:

10.1 Myrtle Avenue – a sentence added to the first paragraph to indicate that the Council was not in a position to take this specific matter further but would maintain a watching brief on the situation.

10.2 The nature of the ‘specific assistance’ offered by MPs should be included in the minute.
	

	5.0
	matters arising
	

	5.1
	Police Report – it was noted that the position on minuting the Police Report had been checked with the Police authorities and there was no impediment to including the information normally shown.
	

	5.2
	Parking issues – in response to a question, it was noted that further progress on controlling off-street parking depends on negotiations with Police management and no timescale can be given at this stage.  Press information concerning SPT funding (2 x £42k) for Lenzie Park-and-Ride had been investigated with SPT, EDC and Councillor Moir (SPT representative) and the role of this funding (deferred to a later year) was found to be unclear.  The matter had been brought to the attention of ED Council officials who would be meeting with SPT shortly.
	

	5.3
	Queen’s Buildings Clock – the position was unchanged from the last meeting.
	TG

	5.4
	Gadloch – no further information had been received from Paul Martin or Glasgow Land and Environmental Services and a reminder had been issued.  A letter had been received from the EDC Head of Roads and Neighbourhood Services in response to an enquiry by Jo Swinson MP.  The letter states correctly that only a portion of the footpath to Auchinloch is in East Dunbartonshire.  However, the assertion that this part is flooded only in extremely wet weather is incorrect.  The path as a whole has not now been useable at any time for over a year.
	TG

	6.0
	treasurer’s report 
	

	6.1
	The Treasurer tabled a report for the year to date, also detailing the breakdown of income and expenditure for the 2009 Gala.  The current Bank balances stand at £3,184.75.  Gala 2009 incurred an expenditure of £3,206, offset by an income of £670, the remainder being covered by the annual Community Council grant.  The Treasurer emphasised the need to maintain balances at current level to ensure that the Council remained solvent if Gala income should slump due to poor weather or some other factor.
	

	7.0
	Planning 
	

	7.1
	Planning Convener – Secretary had met with the current Planning Convener who wished to relinquish this task. Mr McIntyre’s long service in this role was gratefully acknowledged.   EDC Planning Department had been asked to redirect weekly Planning lists to the Secretary for the time being.  However, John McFadden agreed to take on the role of Planning Convener and this was accepted with thanks.  Planning Department will be contacted to redirect weekly lists to Mr McFadden as soon as practicable.  
	TG

	8.0
	correspondence
	

	8.1
	NHS letter re Boots pharmacy proposal at Strathkelvin Retail Park – The Council had been invited to make representations, if desired, to the Health Board.  There was lengthy discussion.  It was concluded that a pharmacy at Strathkelvin Retail Park had the potential to damage the long-term viability of the Lenzie Pharmacy at Queen’s Buildings, also operated by Boots.  Lenzie Pharmacy has a large and loyal customer base and has developed home delivery and a service for nominated phone/email prescription requests. However it operates at some disadvantage.  Specific issues are the lack of nearby surgeries, the small size of the premises which limits retail sales and, most significant of all, a lack of nearby short-term parking.  A large retail chemist and pharmacy at Strathkelvin Retail Park would, in the opinion of members, divert much dispensing that currently comes to the Lenzie Pharmacy.  It was nevertheless conceded in discussion that the proposal would probably be convenient for some residents in the Boghead Road area.  This is within the statutory-designated 1¼ mile zone and is also on a connecting bus route.
It was agreed that the Secretary would write to the Health Board, generally opposing the award of a contract on the grounds given above and emphasising the importance of maintaining a viable pharmacy in Lenzie.
	TG

	8.2
	Letter re Milngavie Tesco Proposal – the secretary of the ‘We Like Milngavie” campaign, which opposes a major enlargement of Tesco supermarket in Milngavie, had written to the Chair asking that information and weblinks concerning the proposal be circulated to Council members.  This had been done by default as part of the Agenda electronic circulation to members and no further action was required.
	

	9.0
	proposal to advertise in G66 magazine

The Chair had suggested that the Council consider advertising in G66 Magazine.  In particular, it would be possible to advertise for stallholders/assistance with the Gala and would be a way to get our website more well-known.  The cost would be £50 for 3 months and the magazine website address is http://g66-monthly.webnode.com/.   The meeting agreed to try this and Liz Ibbotson agreed to draft an advertising contribution for the next issue.
	LI

	10.0
	Gala planning
Various aspects of the Gala arrangements were discussed.  LI and TG had visited the Rugby Club and met Martin Stewart and Gillian Brodie.  The Rugby Club management were happy with the arrangements and would provide stewards to make sure there was no interference with the no. 1 pitch, which would be under maintenance at the time.  This would prevent the 5-a-side football tournament suggested.  Invitations to former stallholders had gone out.  Johnson Dry Cleaners had cleaned the dresses free of charge, which was much appreciated. The Action List would be updated and circulated to members.
	LI

	11.0
	any other competent business
It was reported that reference was made at a recent EDC meeting to Lenzie Community Council which, in common with a large number of other community organisations, had failed to respond to a request for views on cemetery provision.  The Council had in fact considered this request (see 17 June 2009 Minutes) but had decided it was not in a position to give a view.  (Post meeting note – the June discussion was in response to Councillor Renwick’s request but there is no record of a later consultation paper or discussion.) However, it was felt that there might be a lesson in this that the Council should perhaps respond to such invitations, albeit with the opinion that we might have no view on a given issue.
	

	12.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 21st April at 7:00 pm and will be held in the Committee Room of Lenzie Public Hall.  (NB all monthly meeting dates until June are now posted on the website event calendar.)
	All
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